
Canby Traffic Safety Commission Meeting Minutes 
January 11, 2023 

     Hybrid Meeting  
 

Commission Members Present: Bob Cambra, Jenni Driskill, Clint Coleman, Gary 
Bryant, Eric VanZandt (Zoom) 
 
City Members Present: Traci Hensley, AJ Miller, Spencer Pollack, Brianna Addotta 
 
Others Present: Brian Hutchins, Cory Carpenter, Rick Brown 
 
Meeting Called to Order: 8:30 am 
 
Introductions: 
 
Review and Approval of Minutes from December 14, 2022  
Motion made by Clint Coleman and seconded by Jenni Driskill to approve the minutes. 
Minutes approved.  
 
Citizen Input: 
New Business 
Brian Hutchins, Item #1 -  

• On S. 13th, Sequoia to Teakwood, the speed limit is 35mph 

◦ Requesting to lower to 25 to match rest of are 

• City owns the North side of the street, and County owns the South side of the 
street 

◦ Needs coordination to request County agreement to grant the city 
request/give permission to change. 

Brian Hutchins, Item #2 -  

• NW 5th and Cedar near Eccles Elementary needs a no-parking notice on Cedar 
St.  

• This needs to be applied to the area before the crosswalk where the sidewalk 
bumps out into the street (across from the intersection with 5th) and extends 
down to the Carriage Court apartment entryway, where the sidewalk shifts back 
again. Parking on Cedar blocks visibility to the crosswalk and the crosswalk 
signal.  

◦ Gary motioned to paint N. Cedar across from NW 5th with a No Parking 
notice. Jenni 2nds.  

 
Cory Carpenter and Rick Brown are in attendance to follow up on Larch St concerns.  
 
Old Business: 
Larch Street -  

• The data counter was not out in Dec; in the queue with Public Works for January 

• Before/After School, 13th/Ivy arterial backs up to 16th and Ivy 



• ~7 months ago, light @ 13th had timing changed, and favors 13th over Ivy now 

• Clackamas Co responsible for light timing 

• Commission can recommend expediting the study of traffic flow/timing at that 
intersection 

• The city has no speed hump policy– generally likes to get neighborhood sign-off 
to implement 

Related to Larch St issues -  

• Canby City limits end at S. Ivy, and 18th  soon to be 20th. 

• Ivy is a County street for now, but the city will control from 99 South to the bridge 
after development is complete, and sidewalks are installed ~Summer '24”. 

• The state has allowed Cities and Counties to change speed in their jurisdictions; 
the conversation led to an agreement to make a suggestion to slow Northbound 
traffic to 30mph at the bridge.  

◦ AJ will check with Police Chief that he would support that request 

• Make a motion for resolution to request County reduces to 30mph at the next 
meeting 

◦ Add to Feb Agenda 

◦ Ask Members to go to the area and visit for discussion in February  
 
Baker St & NW 6th - 

• Clint – Can we paint a walk/bike-only area in the asphalt along the edges of the 
streets? 

• Bob – Can we add orange flags to the “No Trucks” signs at Knights Bridge/Cedar 
and Knights Bridge/Ash? 

◦ Eric motioned to approve; Gary 2nds 

• Spencer will look at NW 6th/Baker 

◦ Can a stop sign on 6th work? 

◦ Can we mark the edge of the street? 

◦ What sign options do we have for notices?  

◦ Add to Feb Agenda 
 
Knights Bridge & Barlow area Weight Limit Signs -  

• Bob/Gary to review and advise at Feb meeting 

• Spencer will find a County contact for Gary to talk to about sign concerns  
 
CIP Budget: Look at CIP for discussion in February 
 
Red Flex system - 

• In Progress. Bob is coordinating meetings with the police and will update the 
group in February 

 
 
 
 



City Staff Reports: 
Officer Miller: 

• ODOT Traffic Safety Meeting 

◦ 99/Berg Pkwy, lots of illegal lefts around construction 

◦ Locust/99 people not stopping for flaggers 

◦ Installing dry wells all down 99, 25ft down 

◦ Potholes – K&E is trying to fix them in the interim  
 
Planning Department Brianna Adotta  

• Backstop Brewing to occupy old Canby Herald newspaper building 

• Planning Commission changes; Jason Patton, Dan Ewert is Vice Chair, Matt 
Ellison as Chair 

• Traffic System Planning (TSP) is in progress. Traffic Safety Commission (TSC) 
should be contacted to be in study groups 

 
Public Works Spencer Pollack 

• Getting ready to go down Ivy for power vaulting – after Township traffic should 
gets better, takes about two weeks 

• Dry well on n. Knox to help with flooding 
 
City Council Traci Hensley 

• New members joining Council 

• Planning Commission and Budget Committee still have openings 
 
Members Reports: 
 
DeAnna Ball 

• Flagging issues with current construction merge warnings on 99 

◦ Spencer will get a copy of the ODOT plan and confirm they are meeting the 
requirements laid out 

Jenni Driskill 

• I had concerns about 99E, addressed above. 
 
Gary Bryant 

• Weight Limit signs for Knights Bridge – in process and noted above 
 
Bob Cambra 

• Very large trees with an excessive overhang over streets shared images of some 
bigger concerns 

• Discussion: No City ordinances address foliage above 10 ft; perhaps it could be 
amended to not have a height limit so concerning situations can be issued a 
notice by code enforcement to address proactively. 

 
Jackie 

• Absent  



 
The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 8, 2023, at 8:30 am. This 
meeting will be held by Zoom and at the Public Works Building.  
 
Meeting Adjourned at 10:00 am 
 
 


